
 

OREGON CUSD 220 STUDENT SERVICES DEPARTMENT 
 
The Oregon CUSD 220 Student Services Department will address the needs of all students 
regarding academics, social-emotional wellness, and career and postsecondary planning. 

 
     Oregon Elementary School, Pre- K, – 3 Counselor: Krystal Stewart  
     Oregon Elementary School, 3 - 6 Social Worker: Josep Montanola 
     David L. Rahn, 7-8 Counselor: Joanna Cermak 
     Oregon High School, 9-12 Counselors: Shannon Cremeens and Jim Turffs  

 

May 2020 Monthly Report  

Oregon Elementary School  

 

● Josep Montanola contacted 33 families via109 phone calls between the hours of 9 am to 6 pm. I 
helped several parents to handle their anxiety and distress, so the effects on their children could be 
reduced. Furthermore, I encouraged students to finish their schoolwork. On the other hand, I 
attended three staff meetings and two Counseling Department meetings, and I also attended one IEP 
meeting. Last month of April, I attended four staff meetings and four Counseling Department 
meetings.Regarding webinars for professional development, I attended the following: 

● Four webinars by the University of Chicago School of Social Service Administration: 
●  ​High Quality Remote Mental Health Screening and Measurement-based Care in a Pandemic World 
●  ​Making Civics Civil: Understanding Government and How It Works for You 



 

● State Budgets & the Case for Medicaid Expansion in the Time of Coronavirus 
● What is It About Seep? Population Research on Sleep Quality and Social Determinants 
● One webinars by ROE 47 
● Closing the School Year with Mindfulness 
● Three webinars by ASCD Professional-Development Webinars 
● Motivating Students to Achieve Their Highest Potential 
● Tailoring Classroom Technology Tips for Learning Outside the Classroom 
● Unlocking Emotional Blockades: Neuroscience-Based Tools to Optimize Self-Regulation and Joyful 

Learning 

Mrs. Stewart continued to attend class zoom meetings with grades Pre-K through 3rd grade. She 
facilitated lessons in Pre-K and Kindergarten via zoom, these lessons continued to focus on social skills 
that had been taught during the school year. Mrs. Stewart provided weekly lessons to 1st, 2nd, and 3rd 
grade via Class Dojo and Google Classroom as well as joined the class zoom meetings. Mrs. Stewart also 
had weekly meetings with students and families that she was providing weekly support to during the year. 
She also attended the grade level data meetings and multiple IEP meetings. Mrs. Stewart also attended 
several webinars through the ROE and the weekly PD provided by OCUSD.  

 



 

David L. Rahn Junior High School 

 

● During the month of May, Mrs. Cermak attended grade level meetings, staff meetings and many IEP meetings.  
● Preparation for the 20-21 school year included: Transition meeting with the 6th grade staff, Hawks Take Flight nominations/meeting 

with Freshmen team, working with Special Education staff on IEP placement, and DLR master schedule in PowerSchool. 
● Professional development through ROE, Illinois School Counselor Association, and OCUSD. 

Oregon High Schoo​l  
 

● The Counseling Department worked through student schedules for the 2020-2021 school year. 

● Jim Turffs coordinated virtual AP testing during the month of May. 

● Scholarships were collected, determined, and a virtual event was planned for June 17th.  

● Shannon Cremeens attended annual and graduation IEPs for students grades 8-12. 

 

District Student Services 

 

● The District Student Services Team (including OCEC staff) met May 12th and 21st via Zoom to review end-of-year happenings and 

student supports. 

 

 

 


